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bulk distribution of petroleum prod-
ucts may make to customers who are 
engaged in the bulk distribution of 
such products for resale. It should be 
noted that this limitation does not de-
pend on whether the goods sold by the 
enterprise to such customers are sold 
by it for resale, or on whether the 
goods sold to such customers are petro-
leum products. It is whether the cus-
tomer is engaged in selling petroleum 
products for resale that is controlling. 
A sale of any goods must be included in 
this 25 percent limitation so long as it 
is made to a customer who, as de-
scribed in section 7(b)(3), can be char-
acterized as one ‘‘engaged in the bulk 
distribution of such products for re-
sale’’. It should be also noted that this 
provision does not in any way limit the 
sales which the enterprise may make 
to customers who are not engaged in 
the bulk distribution of petroleum 
products for resale. Thus, there is no 
limitation on the sales the enterprise 
may make to gasoline service stations 
which sell such products for resale but 
do no engage in the ‘‘bulk distribu-
tion’’ of the products so sold, or to any 
other customers except those specified 
in the exemption in section 7(b)(3). Who 
is a ‘‘customer engaged in the bulk dis-
tribution of such products for resale’’ 
is discussed in §§ 794.131–794.133. 

§ 794.131 ‘‘Customer * * * engaged in 
bulk distribution’’. 

A sale to a customer of an enterprise 
engaged in the wholesale or bulk dis-
tribution of petroleum products will be 
considered to come within the 25 per-
cent limitation for purposes of the ex-
emption under section 7(b)(3) if it is 
made to a ‘‘customer who is engaged in 
the bulk distribution of such products 
for resale’’. The identity of such cus-
tomers is generally well known in the 
trade. For example, this would gen-
erally include other petroleum jobbers, 
brokers, wholesalers, and any others 
who engaged in the bulk distribution of 
petroleum products for resale. Thus a 
sale to a petroleum jobber who is en-
gaged in selling petroleum products to 
gasoline stations would clearly be a 
sale to a customer described in section 
7(b)(3). The essential tests are: first, 
that the customer must be one who is 
engaged in the distribution of ‘‘such 

products’’, which means petroleum 
products; second, that he must engage 
in ‘‘the bulk distribution’’ of such 
products; and finally, that he must be 
engaged in such distribution ‘‘for re-
sale’’. These three requirements are 
discussed in §§ 794.132 through 794.134. 

§ 794.132 ‘‘Petroleum products’’. 

A sale by an enterprise engaged in 
the wholesale or bulk distribution of 
petroleum products will be included in 
the 25 percent limitation under the ex-
emption only if it is made to a cus-
tomer who engages in the distribution, 
in bulk and for resale, of ‘‘petroleum 
products’’. The term ‘‘petroleum prod-
ucts’’ as used in section 7(b)(3) includes 
such products as gasoline, kerosene, 
diesel fuel, lubricating oils, fuel oils, 
greases, and liquified-petroleum gas. 
Sales to customers who are not en-
gaged in the distribution of petroleum 
products will not be included in the 25 
percent limitation. 

§ 794.133 ‘‘Bulk’’ distribution. 

‘‘Bulk’’ distribution of petroleum 
products typically connotes those 
methods of distribution in which large 
quantities of the product are distrib-
uted in a single delivery or delivery 
trip. Thus, ‘‘bulk’’ distribution in-
cludes deliveries from bulk storage fa-
cilities at the establishment to the 
tank truck of a customer (whether or 
not at ‘‘wholesale’’). It also includes 
deliveries made in series on a single 
trip on a delivery route to the storage 
tanks or facilities of a number of cus-
tomers from a bulk supply of the prod-
uct transported by tank truck, motor 
transport, or other motor carrier oper-
ated by the enterprise. Such deliveries 
are to be contrasted with such typical 
small-quantity individual deliveries as 
those made into the tank of a motor 
vehicle for use in its propulsion. 

§ 794.134 Distribution ‘‘for resale.’’ 

A sale made to a customer engaged in 
the bulk distribution of petroleum 
products will be included in the 25 per-
cent limitation only if the customer 
engages in the bulk distribution of pe-
troleum products ‘‘for resale’’. Except 
with respect to a specific exclusion in 
section 3(n) regarding certain building 
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